WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 6th February 2008 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Acting Chairman Jim Biggin; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Terry Darch; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; 
2. Apologies for absence: Maureen Biggin; Roger Hamilton; John Thackray
3. In attendance: Richard Miller

4. John Thackray Retirement: the General Secretary was asked to minute the thanks of everybody concerned for John’s past invaluable work over many years acting for the Association.

5. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 2nd January were approved. 
6. Treasurer’s Report: the 2007 audited accounts were distributed and approved
7. Membership Secretary: the cheese and wine function had not been well supported. It was resolved that we would not repeat this function next year but would consider alternative suggestions

8. Draft Members Newsletter: the draft was approved subject to minor changes. It was resolved to print 2,200 plus 50 collectors badges after the AGM; colours to be selected by the Treasurer
9. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report

10. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
11. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report
12. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: a provisional programme of events has been drawn up. The first public meeting is scheduled for end March
13. PACT: West Christchurch has been assessed as a category 4 area (the lowest level of crime)

14. Planning Issues: Richard Miller outlined the current unsatisfactory situation with regard to CBC policy on large trees in and around resident’s property. He has collected 70 names and addresses of concerned locals. It was resolved that Richard Miller, with input from Terry Darch, will draft a letter for The General Secretary to send to CBC outlining the problem and requesting a meeting to discuss a way forward. We have objected to: a proposed development at The Gun Club; a second application to knock down 7 to 11 Cross Way and build a housing estate. It was resolved that we will object to the application to site a children’s nursery at 247 Fairmile Road. The General Secretary will look into an application to build a block of flats without parking spaces on Barrack Road.
15. New Web Site: the website is up and running at www.westchristchurch.co.uk. Initial feedback from CBC, Councillors and others has been very positive
16. 2008-09 Council Budget and Council Tax: John Pendrill recounted his experiences at the CBC Budget meeting. Central Government and the paucity of funds they allocate to Dorset had again dominated events.

17. AGM: arrangements for 28th February were discussed and approved.
18. The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 5th March at The Howard Centre. Sue Shlackman is still talking to The Hall on The Hill management about our switching our meetings to there.
